LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP PUBLIC SAFETY COORDINATING COMMITTEE 2207 Lawrenceville Road Lawrenceville, NJ 08648

Tuesday, March 8, 2011

MEMBERS PRESENT: Gregory Puliti, Council Liaison; Richard Krawczun, Municipal Manager; Dale Robbins, Fire Marshal; Deputy Chief Marty Sudol, Slackwood Fire Company; Jack Oakley, Emergency Management Coordinator; Anthony Cermele, Construction Official; John Baran, Community Representative and Kyle Collins, Community Representative.

MEMBERS ABSENT: Chief Dan Posluszny, Lawrence Township Police; Carol Chamberlain, Health Officer; Chief Michael Oakley, Slackwood Fire Company; Chief Shaun Dlabik, Lawrence Road Fire Company; Chief Ray Nagy, Lawrenceville Fire Company; John Gladwell, Community Representative; William Holmes, Community Representative; Richard MacDuff, Community Representative and Roseann Manghisi, Community Representative.

<u>Call to Order:</u> The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Dale Robbins at 7:32pm.

<u>Swearing in of Newly Appointed Members:</u> Council Liaison, Greg Puliti gave the Oath of Office to newly appointed member, John Baran and returning member, Kyle Collins.

Minutes: The regular monthly meeting minutes for February 8, 2011 were reviewed by the committee. A motion was made by Richard Krawczun and seconded by Jack Oakley to accept the minutes as written. All were in favor.

OLD BUSINESS

HEALTH REPORT: Due to the absence of Health Officer, Carol Chamberlain, Dale Robbins reported that there will be Bloodborne Pathogen training on Wednesday, March 23, 2011 at the Public Works Garage at 1:30pm. Deputy Chief, Marty Sudol reported that there will be Bloodborne Pathogen Training tomorrow at the Slackwood Fire Company. This training had been property posted. It was noted that adequate time is required for notification of all future scheduled training.

EMERGENCY APPARATUS REPORTS: Deputy Chief, Marty Sudol reported that all apparatus was in service at the Slackwood Fire Company at this time and that the 5th flat had been repaired on the Snorkel. He also reported that Chief Mike Oakley requested that the Sunday test of the paging system for the fire companies, needs to be announced as a "TEST." Jack Oakley will speak to Chief Posluszny regarding this matter. Dale Robbins reported that to his knowledge, all apparatus was in service at the Lawrence Road and Lawrenceville Fire Companies. Dale also reported that the problems that the fire companies were having with the group home located at 19 Darrah Lane East should be remedied. There are plastic boxes installed over the pull stations within the group home, so that the tenants cannot easily pull the alarm, as has been done several times, causing false alarms at this location.

Jack Oakley reported that all apparatus is currently in service at this time for the Lawrence Township Emergency Medical Services.

Rich Krawczun inquired to Dale Robbins whether any of the Fire Chiefs had contacted him about not attending the meeting. No Fire Chiefs had contacted Dale Robbins about their absence at the meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

TRAFFIC LIGHT AT ROUTE ONE AND FRANKLIN CORNER ROAD:
Tony Cermele inquired about the traffic camera at the intersection of
Brunswick Pike and Franklin Corner Road. It was explained that the
camera has not yet been installed at this location and that signage
will need to be posted for some time before camera is able to be
properly utilized.

<u>2014 SPECIAL OLYMPICS:</u> Greg Puliti brought it to the attention of the committee that the Special Olympics for the year 2014 will be held right here in Lawrence Township.

PLAN REVIEWS

There were no plans to be reviewed by the Public Safety Coordinating Committee at this time.

OTHER BUSINESS/CORRESPONDENCE

There was no other business or correspondence that needed to be addressed by the Public Safety Coordinating Committee at this time.

<u>NEXT MEETING:</u> The next scheduled meeting of the Public Safety Coordinating Committee will be held on Tuesday, April 12, 2011 at 7:30pm in the Manager's Conference Room of the Municipal Building.

ADJOURNMENT

Having no further business to be brought before the committee, a motion was made by Rich Krawczun, and seconded by Jack Oakley to adjourn the meeting. All were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:49pm.

Respectfully submitted, Cynthía L. Turek